
 
     CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS 
      City Council Agenda Communication 

 
 
 
Meeting Date:  October 18, 2021 
 
Prepared By:  Dennis Carr, P.E. – City Engineer 
 
Agenda Item:  Centennial Rec Trail Construction Engineering Agreement 
 
Explanation:  Staff solicited bids for the new construction of recreational trail from Il Route 9 to 
Spring Creek Road as part of an Illinois Transportation Enhancement Program (ITEP) Project with 
Knapp Concrete Construction being the low bidder and awarded the project. 

The city budgeted to hire a Construction Engineer for the project. With this being an IDOT 
project, they are going to require specific documentation as well as the use of their new CMMS 
software. The CMMS software has proven to take more time and thusly has increased the cost of 
Construction Engineering. The project has a long construction window, this was done to allow for the 
best bids possible. This also includes a higher potential cost for construction engineering due to a 
longer window.  

Millennia is one of the Premier Construction Engineers in the area. Bobolink and North Main 
were both overseen by Millennia and the successfulness of those projects was partly due to the on-the-
spot decision making and design adjustments made during the construction. It’s for those reasons that I 
bring forward an engineering agreement for Millennia to do the Construction Engineering for this 
project. 
 
Fiscal Impact: The agreement with Millennia is for $64,863. The FY 21-22 budget includes $65,000 
in Account # 421-000-800-3100 for this construction engineering.  
 
 
Recommendation Summary:  Staff requests approval of the engineering agreement with Millenia for 
an amount not to exceed $64,863. 
 

Action Requested:   Approval of the agreement with Millennia Professional Services 
 










